## BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

## TOWN OF SUTTON REGULAR MEETING FEBRUARY 8, 2022

Meeting Location: Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1C and Zoom 869 5210 3363

Members Present: William Fredericks, Tammi Marois, John Silverberg, Ken Malo

Staff Present: Cheryl Rawinski, Judy Bater, Steve Donatelli

Absent: Diane Miller

Guest/s Present: Greg O'Connor, GJO Associates via zoom, G&H, Kendra Santamaria

**Call to Order:** William Fredericks opened the regular meeting of the Board of Health at 7:01 PM.

## Roll Call Attendance Taken

Local Upgrades/Variances: State Plumbing Code Variance, 105 Providence Road - Unified Packaging, Greg O'Connor from the architect's office. presented the variance request. Requires Location of bathrooms to be located within 300' of an employee's regular place of work. The rack areas is not a regular place of work. They stated they are within the 300'. They brought this before the plumbing code since the BOH meeting was canceled last month. The plumbing board approved the variance, no formal copy of the approval is available yet. Judy spoke with our plumbing inspector who had no issues with this. **MOTION:** Ken Malo made a motion to accept the variance of over 300' to the bathrooms. 2<sup>nd</sup> Tammi Marois. All in favour. Approved.

**39.5 West Sutton Road:** Presented by Steve Donatelli, cesspool being replaced with a 2000 gallon tank tight at the same location. 17.5' to existing well which is a shared well with the southerly abutter. 28' from the lake. Improvement. G&H Kendra presented proof of mailing.

**MOTION:** Ken Malo accepted the variance of 17.5' to well. 2<sup>nd</sup> by John Silverberg. All in favour. Approved.

**Local Upgrades Approved/Review Only: 217 Burbank Road** – Steve Donatelli granted separation to 2' ground water, Presby, for repair.

**Department Update:** Covid cases are reducing, August PCR test 45, January PCR tests 505. Now at home testing is being done and therefore counts are not fully accurate. Contact tracing has been minimized and Cheryl is still in constant contact with the schools. The school does not do pool testing.

## February 8, 2022 BOH Meeting Minutes

They had done pod testing. The nurses were doing a lot of contact tracing. The Dese guidelines for masking is being revised most likely after school vacation. Very few flu cases this year.

Approve Minutes: Tabled

Old/New Business: None

Other Business Not Anticipated: None

Next Meeting: March 22, 2022

Motion to Adjourn at 7:20 PM: Ken Malo - Seconded Tammi Marois - Unanimous - Approved.

Olles Rosel

William Fredericks, Chair

Tammi Marois, Vice Chair

John Silverberg, Member

Diane Miller, Member

Ken Malo, Jr., Member